
 

TOWN OF LINCOLN 

TOWN BOARD MEETING 
July 9, 2025 

  
The meeting was called to order by Jason Headson at 6:00 pm. Present were: Jason Headson, Ryan Wilson, 
Lynne Black, and Tressa Votis. Also present: David Derozier, Steve VanGrinsven, Ed Mullaney, Terry Coughlin 
and Steve VanGrinsven. 
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, the agenda for the evening was approved.  
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited.  
 
On a motion by Black, second by Wilson and all in favor, the consent agenda was approved including minutes of 
the  

• June 18, 2025 Minutes-Regular Town Board Meeting 

• June 4, 2025-FCP Minutes 

• Vouchers/Payrolls  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, it was decided to approve the speed limit ordinance after 
a letter was submitted by FCP roads manager, Todd Mulvey. Jason will email the ordinance to Tressa who will 
publish in next paper.  
 
Jason presented a proposal for paving Lakeview (up to 6200 feet). On a motion by Wilson, second by Headson 
and with Black voting No, it was decided to approve the paving quote up to 6200 feet. The board will be looking at 
the area after tonight’s meeting to finalize plan.  
 
Jason presented a request for rezoning. The matter involves changing Ryan Wilson’s property from Residential to 
Mixed Use. On a motion by Black, second by Headson and Wilson-abstaining, the request was approved. Ryan 
will return the paperwork to the courthouse. 
 
Jason brought up the idea of the Town entering the Wisconsin Statement System. Tressa mentioned that January 
1 would be the only option to begin the program. Further discussion to take place in August. Jason will request 
the packet from the state.  
 
Ryan Wilson has submitted a letter of resignation from the Town Board effective July 27, 2025. Tressa stated she 
is interested in switching roles and is hoping that Deputy Diane Dubey would be interested in the clerk/treasurer 
position.  
 
UPDATE: Jason mentioned FCP would be potentially be paying for some shoulder grave; the road crew is 
reporting that Potawatomi Trail is taking a beating with the detour.  
 
Tressa presented the June Treasurer’s Report.  
 
Correspondence: Two complaints on roads (Berry Lane/Bradley & Star Lake Rd)  
 
Citizen’s Comments: Terry Coughlin brought up the wake-boat ordinance-he asked if the Board needs more 
information. After discussion, Lynne will try to set something up for the next WTA meeting. Terry also mentioned 
the boat landing is a mess-Jason stated it’s not the town’s responsibly.   
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 PM to go look at 
Lakeview Ave. Meeting officially adjourned at 7:22 PM.  
 
Upcoming meeting dates: 

 

a. August 13, 2025-Regular Town Board Meeting at 6 PM  
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Jason Headson, Chairperson  Vacant, Supervisor 
 
 
______________________________ ______________________________ 
Lynne Black, Supervisor   Tressa Votis, Clerk/Treasurer 


